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Club Contacts 

 
President:  Charlie Brown 
  Phone AH 03 5825 3133 
  Mobile 0419 503 994 
   Email 
 
Secretary/Treasurer: 
  Jim Hepworth 
  Phone AH 03 58251023 
  Mobile 0438344512 
  Email: home@hepworthandco.com.au 
 
Special Events Organizer: 
  Ray Manson 
  Phone BH 03 5831 2866 
  Mobile 0411 245 579 
  Email 
 
Junior Development: 
  Darryn King 
  Phone  AH 0358210436 
  Mobile 0412969063 
  Email: darrynking@mcmedia.com.au 
 
Newsletter Contributions: 
  Andrew Russell 
  Phone AH 03 58253379 
  Mobile 0407438793 
  Email ardesign03@bigpond.com 
 
 

Notice of Meeting: 
When: Monday, February 2nd         
Where: Terminus Hotel.   
Time: 7.30 pm 

Presidents Report 
 
SEE YOU ALL MONDAY NIGHT,  
FEBRUARY 2nd, @ 7.30 TERMINUS 
HOTEL OR EARLIER FOR TEA 
 
Welcome to 2015.  This year looks to be 
a full programme for everyone.   
 
Presentation Night is over.  Another 
fantastic night for all who attended.  
Congratulations to all winners.  A 
special mention to Lisa Melton for 
taking home the Best Clubman Award 
but we don’t forget all others who 
helped her throughout the year.   
 
2015 CALENDAR 
 
Jim has been working hard on this and 
with a little rescheduling the calendar 
should be out soon, if not we should 
have a print out on Monday night.  
That’s ok Jim?   
 
DECA 2015  
 
On Monday night, Andrew will give us a 
detailed report on the progress but I 
believe the hill climb scheduled for May 
is going ahead and that SDCC have 
scheduled two meetings there later in 
the year with a new event format to be 
discussed at the meeting.   
 
NETWORKING 
 
Al and Charlie in the last month or so 
have been out networking with the 
Swan Hill Car Club and the Albury Car 
Club.  It looks like there will be some 
very exciting racing at Swan Hill DECA 
Albury if you guys are interested.   
 



By the way, I need support from the 
SDCC club when we go to the Albury 
DECA track as I have said to Corey 
Gillett from the Albury Car Club that he 
“can’t drive for #!$#&%(“ and Corey said 
“turn up and we’ll see”..       
 
 
WORKING BEE 
 
Before out Test & Tune day we will need 
to get out to the track on the Sunday 
morning and have a clean up; maybe 
clean the toilet and fill it with water.  
The fence has been cut again over the 
back where Aaron had repaired it.  The 
track will need dressing and may be a 
bit of slashing.   
 
TESTING ALREADY DONE 
 
Over the Christmas period the 
enthusiasm has not stopped as the 
Whisper has noticed a number of 
people out there already testing. So this 
is an indication of how much more fun 
we will have at the club this year.   
Many of these people testing are 
juniors.      
 
RACE DAY PROCEDURE 
 
Just a reminder when you first arrive 
paperwork, paperwork, paperwork!  
Get that out of the way then go and 
unload the car, line it up ready for 
scrutineering.  When all that is done, 
then you can start socializing!  This will 
enable the timers and Ray to start the 
events on time if the scrutineers have 
done their job.   
 
CLUB PLATE HOLDERS 
 
Club plate holders who do not 
participate in events will be required to 
officiate at three or more events per 

year as an official to retain their club 
plate permit.  If this doesn’t happen, you 
will be having your club plate cancelled.  
Talk to Charlie or Jim if this applies to 
you.   
 
Dallas hopefully will give us the latest 
update on Vic Roads requirements for 
club plate holders, eg roadworthy and 
making sure your car meets the criteria 
for club plates.       
 
THE WHISPER 
 
The Whisper was there on Presentation 
Night and he would like to thank all 
sponsors for the door prizes as the 
Whisper took one home.  
 
SPONSERS: 
 
Graham Thompson Motors – 
KenworthTrucks 
Auto Barn 
Allan Brunt Automotive, Underra 
Lincot Insulation 
 
Thanks to all for the sponsorship. 
 
The Whisper would also like to 
congratulate all winners and they will 
be out and around this year and good 
luck. 
 
The Whisper will have their ear to the 
ground letting you know before it 
happens.    
 
 
 

         See you at the meeting, 
 
 
 
 
          Charlie Brown 

  



SDCC thanks its sponsors 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                                                       

Sleeth Tyres Mooroopna    

9 Mill Street, Mooroopna, 
VIC 3629  

ph: (03) 5825 3773     
fax: (03) 5825 3773 
sleeth.tyres@bigpond.com 
 

 

much more than a simple 

print shop 

For more information call 
us on (03) 5825 1700 or 
send an email to 

gvprint@gvprint.com.au 

 

Mechanical Repairs, RWC, 

Air-Conditioning All Work 

Guaranteed 

Motor Engineers & Repairers - 

Shepparton, VIC  

9 Naomi St, Shepparton VIC 

 

 

JOHNSONS PERFORMANCE 

CENTRE PTY LTD 

27 Lipton Drive Thomastown 

VIC 3074 

(03) 9469 2566 

 

 

 

 

95 Wyndham Street, Shepparton 
 

ph: (03) 5821 1441   
fax: (03) 5822 1401 

 
http://www.autobarn.com.au 

 

 


